To:  Cañada Academic Senate
From:  Lisa Palmer, Chair, Professional Development
Date:  May 23, 2019
Re:  2018-19 Year End Report

As you can see from the attached spreadsheets detailing professional development awards, professional development was able to fund every application that met the deadlines and AFT-negotiated criteria for the 2018-19 academic year.  Funding was awarded across campus, in every division.  In fact, only one application was denied, and that was because it did not meet the criteria for a short-term project as explained on the Cañada professional development webpage.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Speaking of the webpage, a small team including Michael Ryan (Cañada IT expert), Bryan Besnyi (district IT), Joan Murphy (Humanities/Social Sciences administrator par excellence), Alessandra Zanassi (another administrator par excellence, in the office of the VPI), and I have been meeting all year to streamline and clarify our application process and forms.  We are leveraging the capabilities of an online form to make our process align more closely with the CSM model, specifically by having the software check for completeness and correctness of applications rather than the administrative assistant to the Vice President of Instruction.  We anticipate that the new process will be intuitive and user friendly, and that a draft version will be available for experimentation over the summer, with a beta version rolled out in fall.  Concurrently, we are unearthing and updating our buried website.

It’s been a great year for professional development thanks to the thorough, speedy and thoughtful members of the professional development committee as well as the many motivated faculty members on our campus.  Please find attached the spreadsheet listing professional development awards for 2018-19 as well as applications already approved for 2019-20.  Let me know if you have any questions.
